
WIS 190 (Capitol Drive) Improvement Project 
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Project ID 2025-07-03 AUGUST 2023 

Project Overview 
The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is planning to make 
improvements to a 1.7-mile long section of WIS 190 (Capitol Drive) in the Village and 
City of Pewaukee. The project extends from WIS 16 to approximately 1,500 feet east 
of Five Fields Road (see next page for project location). This newsletter provides an 
update on the proposed project and instructions for providing comments on the 
proposed design. All persons having an interest in the project are encouraged to 
provide comments by September 18, 2023 using the attached comment form. You 
may also call or email Nguyen Ly or Kevin Kuhlow, whose contact information is 
located to the right. Your input is welcome and appreciated. 

Purpose and Need 
The purpose of the project is to address the deteriorating pavement condition and 
decreased ride quality along WIS 190, as well as to address outdated traffic signal 
equipment. The project will provide a safer driving surface on WIS 190 as well as 
update traffic signals to current standards. 

Summary of Proposed Improvements 
A combination of replacing the deteriorated concrete pavement section and 
resurfacing the asphalt pavement section will be used to restore the road's structural 
integrity and extend its life cycle. The proposed improvements include the following: 

• Replace the concrete pavement structure from approximately 350 feet west of 
WIS 16 to approximately 750 feet west of the Forest Grove 
Drive/Georgetowne Drive intersection 

• Resurface the asphalt pavement from approximately 750 feet west of the Forest 
Grove Drive/Georgetowne Drive intersection to approximately 1,500 feet east of 
Five Fields Road 

• Add traffic signals and improve the WIS 16 westbound off-ramp intersection 

• Replace traffic signals at the five existing signalized intersections within the 
project limits 

• Upgrade curb ramps to meet current ADA standards 

No new right-of-way acquisition is anticipated. 

Proposed Traffic Impacts 
WIS 190 will remain open to a single lane in each direction during construction. 
Short-term closures of the WIS 16 ramps are anticipated. The construction contractor 
will be required to maintain access to local businesses and property owners. 

Construction is currently anticipated for 2024. 

Project Schedule (subject to change) 
2023 Final Plan 
2024 Construction 

Contact information: 

WisDOT Southeast Region 141 
N.W. Barstow Street 
P.O. Box 798 
Waukesha, WI 53187-0798 
Website: www.wisconsindot.gov 

Nguyen Ly, P.E. 
Project Manager 
WisDOT Southeast Region 
(262) 548-8739 
Nguyen.ly@dot.wi.gov 

Kevin Kuhlow, P.E. Consultant 
Project Manager 
Ayres Associates 
(608) 443-1210 
kuhlowk@ayresassociates.com 

Chris Verhyen 
WisDOT Southeast Region 
Communications Manager 
(262) 548-8757 
chris.verhyen@dot.wi.gov 

Mission statement: To 
provide leadership in the 
development and operation 
of a safe and efficient 
transportation system. 

Wisconsin Department of Transportation – Dedicated people creating transportation 
solutions through innovation and exceptional service. 
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